
        

 
Congratulations to the CHS Volleyball Team and Coach Bobby Robson for a terrific season! The 
Wolves went 31-5 for the season and lost a hard-fought match last Friday to take second in State.  
Thanks to all of the fans who came out to support the team.  Great job, Wolves!



CHS celebrated the academic achievements of hundreds of students last week.  Department Award 
winners and freshmen, sophomores, and juniors in the top 5% were recognized on Tuesday night. 
Additionally, many soon-to-be graduates participated in Wednesday’s Senior Scholarship Night, 
where it was announced that the Class of 2017 had already earned well over $20 million in 
scholarship offers.  Next, during Thursday’s lunchtime Academic Honors Celebrations, over 800 
students with a minimum 3.5 cumulative GPA and enrollment in honors classes received State 48 
Academic t-shirts and treats.  Finally, the Chandler Education Foundation celebrated CHS’s Impact 
Chandler Scholars on Thursday night.  Congratulations to all of the students who earned awards 
last week!  

 



Chandler High’s “Robowolves” and Orbital have a wonderful partnership. Orbital has 
been financially sponsoring the Robowolves for the FIRST Robotics competition 
($5,000/year). They have also sent engineers and a wiring technician to help teach the 
kids. The Robowolves robot is wired similarly to the rockets they create. The mentors 
help with teaching the students AutoCAD, 3D printing, and mechanical design. Chandler 
High is proud of the continuing partnership and hopes to build upon the program in the 
coming years.  
 

 

 Monday, May 15th: AVID Senior Celebration @6:30pm in the CCA Recital Hall (AVID Seniors 
pictured with AVID 12 Teacher Ms. Amy Komitzky) 

 Tuesday, May 16th: Orchestra Concert @ 7:00pm in the CCA Main 

 Wednesday, May 17th: Band Concert @ 7:00pm in the CCA Main 

 Thursday, May 18th:  Theatre Senior Recital @ 7:00pm in the CCA Bogle 

 



 

J2 Media is up to win the People's Telly Award for the promo they did for the Chandler Wolves 
football team.  We need CHS fans to rate the video 5 stars! Voting can be done online. 
 

 

Please rate the video, create an account, and confirm it through an email sent by the People's Telly. 
Let’s win this! 

The following students will represent CHS and attend prestigious leadership opportunities this 
summer: 

Boys State:  Dakota Smith and Max Yarter                                                                                                                   
Girls State:  Aiyana Francies, Marissa Sepulveda and Riley Pass (alternate)                                             
HOBY (Hugh O’Brian Youth Leadership):  Andres Gonzalez-Bonillas and Cameryn Kisthardt 

The Undergraduate Admissions Offices of Bryn Mawr College, Cornell University, George 
Washington University, Johns Hopkins University and University of Virginia invite you and your 
family to attend Strategies for Your Success: An Admissions Application Workshop. 

The special program promises to engage high school students and their families with the college 
admissions application process. We will briefly introduce you to our institutions that practice and 
value selective admissions, while discussing the admissions process and other important topics 
including financial aid and resume and essay writing. We will also walk step-by-step through the 
admissions application, discussing what we look for and how we consider the many aspects of each 
student’s life. The workshop will conclude with a college fair.  

STRATEGIES FOR YOUR SUCCESS:  
AN ADMISSIONS APPLICATION WORKSHOP 
                                                                                                                                                                                 
Tuesday, May 23, 2017                                                                                                                                              
6:00 – 8:00 p.m.                                                                                                                                                       
South Mountain Community Library                                                                                                      
Library Community Room                                                                                                                                                  
7050 South 24th Street                                                                                                                                                 
Phoenix, AZ 85042 

https://peoples.tellyawards.com/PublicVoting#/2017/non-broadcast-productions/peoples-telly/peoples-telly-non-broadcast-production/chandler-high-school-pre-game-football-promo
https://peoples.tellyawards.com/PublicVoting#/2017/non-broadcast-productions/peoples-telly/peoples-telly-non-broadcast-production/chandler-high-school-pre-game-football-promo


Please RSVP by visiting the meet colleges website.  

 

Support CHS Band by dropping off unwanted items from 8:00-11:00am on Saturday, May 20th in the 
junior parking lot for their Goodwill fundraiser.   The more items you donate, the more money band 
can raise!  

 

Graduation is right around the corner!  Check out the senior webpage for more information. 

 

https://workshop.meetcolleges.com/
http://www.cusd80.com/domain/1121

